Cumbria Association of Local Councils

ALLERDALE/COPELAND DISTRICTS 

Note of a joint meeting of the executives of the Allerdale and Copeland districts
14th June 2010
Parton Village Hall 

 PRESENT:-

Anne Woodcock (Greysouthen PC)

Brian Crawford (Millom T C)


Victor de Quincey (Bothel and Threapland PC)

Geoff Smith (Crosscanonby PC)

David Polhill (Gosforth PC/Ponsonby PC))

Muir Lachlan (Ennerdale and Kinniside PC)

Mike McKinley (Gosforth PC)

Keith Hitchen (Drigg and Carleton PC)

Adrian Dalton (Drigg and Carleton PC)


Guy Richardson (Calc Chief Officer)

Chris Shaw (Liaison Officer Allerdale and Copeland)

APOLOGIES:-

Alan Smith (Cockermouth TC)

Ranald Stewart (Ponsonby PC)

Susan Brown (Haile and Wilton PC)

1 Note of last Meeting. The note of the meeting held on the 11th May 2010 had been circulated and was agreed.
2 Updates

i) The Public and Stakeholders Engagement (PSE) report on round one was now on the website (document 61).

ii) PSE round 2 would run from now until late autumn. The main issue will be the BGS study but the early part would continue to inform and to seek views on the question of impacts, the siteing process and what community benefits would be appropriate

iii) The BGS study was commissioned on the 3rd June 2010 and following peer review it was planned to be discussed at a steering group meeting in mid August with a view to publication at the start of September.

iv) The NDA site assessment consultation document was due to be published on the 7th July 2010. It was noted that this was a document aimed at the whole country and not specifically at West Cumbria.

v) Lead Officers from the three principal authorities and Calc were to meet on the 17th June 2010 to consider how best to manage the decision making process.

vi) It was hoped that when Sharon Walker (Copeland B C) returned from leave a date would be fixed for a meeting between Calc representatives and members of the steering group.
3. The Partnership sub groups Guy said that there were now 4 sub groups. He said he attended the community benefits and impacts sub groups and Chris attended the PSE sub group and with Keith the steering group. He said so far as the community benefits group were concerned they had identified four areas. a) capital expenditure  b) direct benefits of building c) usual planning gains d) the thank you present. He said he would like to understand the approach to community benefits that was taken when the Vault 9 programme at the low level radioactive waste repository near the village of Drigg dealt with community benefits. Adrian said he would meet Guy and explain what happened and what lessons could be learnt. Keith advised the meeting that the Five Rivers partnership now had two seats on the site stakeholder LLWR sub group. 
4. The Barker papers on site selection and credible support. Chris said these papers which were circulated earlier in their draft form were to be discussed at the next partnership meeting. The general view expressed was that both papers were far too long and involved and a shortened version or executive summary was needed.

5. Mike McKinley’s Note. Guy said he wanted clear up one issue where Mike referred to a Calc paper about the independent chairman not even being read. He said that the paper was only produced at the last partnership meeting and no one had  an opportunity to consider it. Mike asked whether the continuing presence of Calc on the partnership is in the best interests of parish councils and would the partnership be working differently if Calc were not members He thought not and was concerned that continued membership might fetter the involvement of parish councils as potential host communities were the process to continue to stage 4.  Victor said that he believed that Calc would not be doing its job if members and officers were not present. Guy said that he thought it was time to place a full briefing paper-warts and all- before parish councils with a view to a discussion at the autumn Calc general meetings in both Allerdale and Copeland. He said that this would either refresh the mandate from councils or lead to Calc leaving the partnership. Meanwhile he would issue an e-bulletin.  
6 Calc Meeting with Steering Group. The meeting took the view that it would not assist the process if members other than the two officers and two partnership councillors attended the meeting when it was arranged.

7. Legality of Process. Chris said that the issue of whether the process meets the requirements of European environmental legislation  had been raised at a recent steering group meeting but it was clear that no other partnership members were prepared to foot the cost of seeking legal opinion. He said that the county council would reply to Calc giving their reasons.
It was agreed to meet again on the 26th July 2010 at 10.00am 

JCS June 2010.

